Southwestern Hills Neighborhood Association
General Meeting- November 7,2019-Brody Middle School

The Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by George Davis.  Over 88 SWHNA members were in attendance.
Election of 2020-2021 SWHNA Board members was affirmed.  Elected were; Ginny Renda, Steve Sarcone, Nick VanPatten, George Davis, Steve Utterson and Pete Conrad.
Board Members in place for the 2019-2020 terms are Heather Carman, Penny Harrison, Jon Shelness and Joe Harrison.
Councilman Bill Gray (ward 1) was introduced and expressed the great involvement SWHNA has in the community.  He complimented neighborhood members. 
Claire Celsi (State Senator) Spoke about the upcoming State legislative session and if neighbors had ideas, please notify her.
Lance Ripperger (Police Liaison Officer) Talked about the importance of a partnership between the neighbors and the police department regarding private security cameras.  If neighbors have cameras, they can help in solving neighborhood crime. Sharing information with the police is very helpful. 
City Council candidates Jack Hatch (Mayor) and Carl Voss (At-Large) were in attendance and spoke regarding their ideas for the city and the December 3rd election runoff. 
Mayor Frank Cownie (also a runoff election candidate) gave an overview of the many accomplishments Des Moines has been recognized for nationally.  He talked about proposed amenities of the future.  He also stated his proposal to lower millage rate.
Councilman Josh Mandelbaum talked about the importance of sidewalks and how it connects neighborhoods. He talked about most neighborhoods wanting to be connected to parks, shopping areas and schools. 
Councilperson Connie Boesen talked about future housing options and growth of the city.  Road improvements will continue to be an emphasis.
Scott Sanders (City Manager) Talked about roads, zoning codes and future improvements.  He specially talked about housing areas and renewed thoughts on southwestern by-pass.
Many questions came from neighbors.
The meeting was closed at 8:35pm
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